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19 October 2018


Hello,

Update Regarding: 	University Parking Plan Area 3 
Proposed parking restriction options for Lynfield Avenue

As per our letter 9 July to all those who submitted (on University Parking Plan Area 3) we advised that our investigations to install P120 time restrictions 9am to 5pm (Monday to Friday – accept for public holidays) were ongoing for some pocket areas within the overall plan and that we would be in touch to provide any further updates. Lynfield Avenue is one of these pocket areas we are investigating further. 

Community feedback indicated that the previous proposal was not supported and that a fair proportion of respondents would instead prefer parking restrictions on both sides of Lynfield Avenue.  We have listened to this feedback and additional options are provided to reflect the feedback received. 

Therefore, we are notifying, previous submitters, property owners and residents along the street to give you the opportunity to provide comment.  We would very much like to hear your views and whether you support:
· the status quo, no change to current parking
· restricted parking as per original proposal, see attachment A 
· restricted parking on both sides of the street, see attachment B (as requested by a number of submitters)
Your feedback will assist us to determine the best outcome. To provide your feedback please fill in the attached feedback form and return or you can enter your feedback on line at https://ccc.govt.nz/the-council/consultations-and-submissions/haveyoursay/    by 5pm Friday 9 November 2018

Some previous responders indicated a desire for ‘resident only’ parking to be provided. However, this is not always possible. Council’s criteria for residents’ parking can be found on the website. The website provides information for applying for residents’ parking where the criteria are met.
https://www.ccc.govt.nz/transport/parking/residents-parking-outside-your-property

Summary of feedback
If you are wanting to view the previous University Parking Plan Area 3 project submissions they can be viewed at https://ccc.govt.nz/the-council/consultations-and-submissions/haveyoursay/show/118




Project timeframes
Your feedback will be compiled into a report then presented to Halswell-Hornby-Riccarton Community Board for their decision. This is likely to be December 2018 or February 2019. A letter will notify responders of the response results we receive and provide you with information regarding the meeting date, details, and how to gain speaking rights at that meeting if you would like to do so. That letter will be sent approximately two weeks prior to the meeting date.

Further information
If you have any questions regarding the consultation process I can be contacted on (03) 941 5176 or via email kim.swarbrick@ccc.govt.nz. 


Thanks,

Kim Swarbrick
Engagement Advisor
Public Information and Participation Unit
Christchurch City Council
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